From: Todd Anthony

To: HHC Exhibits; Rep Nosse; Sen Taylor
Subject: HB3063
Date: Thursday, February 28, 2019 5:50:59 PM

I'm writing to let you know that I am opposed to HB3063.

I am opposed because I am the father of a son who had an increasingly violent reaction
to the Tdap shot as a baby.

I am opposed because our representatives fast-tracked a public hearing on HB3063 with
this idea of removing all personal exemptions from childhood vaccinations (with no limits
on new ones being added at any time). With only a few days notice to the public (and during
record snowfall in the state) this appears to an attempt at a sneak vote behind the backs of
Oregon voters and all because of 4 measles cases in Oregon??!!

I also oppose HB 3063 because mandatory mass medication is not only a very bad idea
that should be unconstitutional but because it leaves us all a hair's breadth away from some
dystopian future of a government enforced medicated population—which greatly disturbs me.

Todd Anthony
2323 NE Pacific Street #203
Portland, OR 97232
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